Committee on Athletics

February 17, 2010 – 4:00pm - 5:30pm

Pyramid Annex
Minutes
Present: Vic Cegles, Rick Alpert, Gayle Fenton, Rita Hayes, Sharon Taylor, Thomas Kelty, Alan Safer, Alison Wrynn, Brenda Vogel

Absent: Sharon Guthrie, Perry Moore, Lynda McCroskey, Frank Murgolo, David Shafer, Glenn McDonald, Karen Hakim-Butt, Jun Yan, Deirdre Montgomery, SaRice Freeman, Tony Garcia, Joseph Dabbs

Guests: Sandra Shirley, Mary Ann Tripodi

I. Approval of Agenda

· Agenda was approved
II. Approval of Minutes from December 2nd meeting
· Minutes from December 2nd were approved
III. Athletic Director’s Report – Vic Cegles
· Vic provided an update on our Academic All Stars, those SAs who achieve a 3.0 or higher semester GPA.  We had 138 SAs for spring and 156 SAs in fall earn a 3.0 or higher.

· Court one at the campus courts was renamed in honor of Hannah Grady.

· Dave Benedict left for VCU and Bill Brady was hired as his replacement.

· The process for NCAA Certification is in preliminary stages.

· LBS leased Blair Field for 11 years with 4 11 year renewals

· Century Club honored Hannah Grady (WT) and Dean Bittner (MVB)

IV. Review of Compliance
· Mary Ann Tripodi, Associate Athletics Director/Compliance & Student Services
· Mary Ann provided a general review of APR, GSR and federal graduation rates.

· She distributed handouts with these data for each of our 18 teams.

· With respect to APR, at this point, all teams are over 925.  This will be made public in April.  925 is the minimum as determined by the NCAA and teams under this mark are penalized.

· In terms of Federal graduation rates (first time freshmen on aid graduating within 6 years), SAs are at 54% and the all students are at 55%.

· Finally, for GSR (Four year average of first time freshmen and transfer students on aid) our SAs are at 74%.

· The group discussed the differences between the three measures as indicators of SA success.  In addition, we discussed the differences between head-count and equivalency sports with respect to scholarships.

V. Overview of Academic All-Star Reception and Half Time Salute
· Sandra Shirley, Associate Director Student Athlete Services Bickerstaff Academic Center

· Sandra provided the group with a history of the event and a summary of the students who were being recognized

· Roughly 46% of SA’s earn Academic All Star Status

· The group discussed how the 2003 NCAA academic rules influence the number of units SAs take each semester. 

VI. Distribution of Athletics Mission Statement
· Vic distributed the ICA Mission Statement to the Committee. 
VII. Other
· Brenda provided the final edited version of the COA charge and membership for approval.  This version was approved by the group.  Brenda will send the edited version to the Academic Senate for final approval.

· A request was made by the group to place a club/intramural sports link on the athletics website.  There is some confusion in the campus community about which sports are NCAA and which are club and intramural.

VIII. Spring Semester Meeting Dates
· February 17, 2010 from 4-5:30 in the Barrett Athletic Administration Building (formerly the Pyramid Annex)
· March 22, 2010 from 10-11:30 in the Barrett Athletic Administration Building.
· April 28, 2010 from 2-3:30 in the Bickerstaff Center
Meeting adjourned at 5:25pm

Minutes submitted by Brenda Vogel, Chair and Scribe
